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MINUTES of 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
14 OCTOBER 2021 

 
PRESENT 
 

Chairman Councillor V J Bell 

Vice-Chairman Councillor C Mayes 

Councillors B B Heubner 

In attendance Councillors K M H Lagan and C Morris 

333. CHAIRMAN'S NOTICES  

 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and went through some general 
housekeeping arrangements for the meeting. 
 

334. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
Apologies of absence were received from Councillor M G Bassenger, Miss A M Beale 
and M W Helm. 
 

335. DISCLOSURE OF INTEREST  

 
Councillor C Morris declared that in relation to Agenda Item 6 report on Requested 
Scrutiny Items he was acquainted and a fellow Parish Councillor. 
 

336. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

 
The Chairman advised that she had given her permission for Councillor C Morris, who 
was in attendance, to speak. 
 
Councillor Morris referred to the Agenda Item 6 and the scrutiny item related to the 
decision-making processes associated with the proposed conversion of a seating 
shelter at Promenade Park and it being inaccessible to people with disabilities.  
Councillor Morris questioned why the Committee were not scrutinising non-disclosure 
agreements made by the Council. 
 
In response the Chairman agreed there should be way for all Members to request 
items to be scrutinised by the Committee.  She advised that she would research how to 
facilitate this in time for the next Working Group meeting.  
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337. REPORT ON REQUESTED SCRUTINY ITEMS  

 
The Committee considered the report of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee 
Working Group (the Working Group) updating Members on discussions and 
recommendations from the Working Group on two requested scrutiny items. 
 
The report set out the review of two scrutiny items that had been reviewed by the 
Working Group. 
 
The first, from Councillor K M H Lagan regarding the decision-making processes 
associated with the proposed conversion of a seating shelter at Promenade Park.  This 
had been supported by the Working Group for inclusion in the Committee’s workplan 
and detailed in Appendix A to the report.  It was noted that Officers had drafted several 
questions to be addressed through scrutiny.   
 
The second request was from Councillor C Swain in relation to flood risk in Heybridge 
and the various agencies involved with a variety of different assets.  The detail of this 
request was set out in the report and the Chairman reported that the Working had 
concluded that as this was essentially an information gathering exercise and Officers 
had provided an explanatory note of the Council’s responsibilities and Officers were 
prepared to run a question and answer (Q&A) session for Members to promote greater 
understanding and assurance.  This approach had been supported by the Working 
Group for endorsement by the Committee.  The Working Group had also observed that 
there was still a flooding problem in Heybridge and the Council’s understanding of the 
reason for this needed to be better communicated to the public. 
 
The Chairman moved the recommendations as set out in the report and these were 
agreed by assent. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
i) That the recommendation of the Working Group on the requested scrutiny item 

(Councillor K Lagan) as set out in Appendix A to the report be noted and added 
to the Scrutiny Workplan; 

 
ii) That the conclusions of the Working Group in relation to the request by 

Councillor C Swain that this item is not added to the Scrutiny Workplan but dealt 
with as set in paragraph 3.3 of the report, be noted. 

 
There being no other items of business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.41 pm. 
 
 
 

V J BELL 
CHAIRMAN 


